NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

City of Berkeley CITY COUNCIL REDISTRICTING

Notice is hereby given that on **Tuesday**, **July 2**, **2013** at **7:00 P.M.** the City Council will hold a public hearing for the purpose of redrawing City Council district boundaries based on the 2010 census figures. The Berkeley City Council will conduct the hearing on July 2, 2013 to review any and all redistricting proposals submitted, take testimony on the submitted plans, and provide direction on a preferred alternative. The meeting will be held in Council Chambers at 2134 Martin Luther King Jr. Way.

Anyone wishing to speak at the hearing may do so in accordance with the procedures in the City Council Rules of Procedure.

Redistricting proposals were required to be submitted to the City Clerk no later than March 15, 2013. Copies of these proposals are available in the City Clerk Department at 2180 Milvia Street, Berkeley, CA and posted to the City's website at www.cityofberkeley.info/redistricting.

For additional information regarding this issue, please contact Mark Numainville, City Clerk, 2180 Milvia Street, Berkeley, CA 94704. Telephone: (510) 981-6900 Fax: (510) 981-6901 TDD: (510) 981-6903

Written comments should be mailed or delivered directly to the <u>City Clerk, 2180 Milvia Street, Berkeley, CA 94704</u>, in order to ensure delivery to all Councilmembers. Communications to the Berkeley City Council are public record and will become part of the City's electronic records, which are accessible through the City's website. **Please note: e-mail addresses, names, addresses, and other contact information are not required, but if included in any communication to the City Council, will become part of the public record.** If you do not want your e-mail address or any other contact information to be made public, you may deliver communications via U.S. Postal Service or in person to the City Clerk. If you do not want your contact information included in the public record, please do not include that information in your communication. Please contact the City Clerk at 981-6900 or <u>clerk@cityofberkeley.info</u> for further information.

Published: 6/21/13 – The Berkeley Voice